March 11,2010

The Russell Springs City Council held their regular monthly meeting this date at 6:00
p-m. at City Hall. In attendance were Joey Hoover, Ramie Hutchison, Derek Aaron, Jane
DeHart, Jeramy Coffey, Charles Gossett, Claradon Wilson, John Thompson, Corrie
Stearnes, Aaron Houdini, Stacy King, Trey Taylor, Cassandra Conner, Kaitlin Blakey,
Emily Adams, Ray Barrett, Lisa Mann, Ricky Barnes, Timmy Hudson, David Blakey,
Eric Selby, Athena Cooper, Hollis DeHart and Wendy Burton. R

1.
2.

Mayor Hollis DeHart called the meeting to order.

David Blakey made the motion to accept the F ebruary 11 special
called meeting minutes and the February 11 regular meeting minutes.
Ricky Barnes seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Timmy Hudson made the motion to pay the bills. David Blakey
seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Mayor DeHart informed the Council and the audience that this was the
first meeting in the New City Hall which would house all departments. We
now have a drive-through window to pay bills along with coming inside.
With some outstanding bills yet to be paid the costs of the building will be
approximately $43.00 per square foot instead of the original costs of
$60.00 per square foot. Blacktopping and awnings are left to be installed.
Open house will be late April or early May. Mayor DeHart thanked the
Council members for great leadership and support throughout this project.
He also thanked Jeramy Coffey, Scottie Redmon, Mark Bamett, Orby
Popplewell, Brian Stephens, Richard Roy, Ronnie Jackson, Terry Russell,
Allen McQueary, Leslie Simpson, Larry Phillips, Barry Grider, Mark
McClure, Roger Redmon, Wendy Burton, Wanda Burton, Sharon Hill and
Betty Wheat along with the Police Department.

The Council heard the 2" reading of Ordinance 2010-01 a Supplement to
the Code of Ordinances. Ray Barrett made the motion to accept
Ordinance 2010-01 Supplement to the Code of Ordinances. David
Blakey seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

The Russell County High School Y Club members Trey Taylor, Kaitlin
Blakey, Emily Adams, Cassandra Conner and Alex Hoover presented a
program to the City Council. Trey Taylor expressed gratitude for being
allowed to present their program. Cassandra Conner informed the Council
the trip would consist of eight days travel across Kentucky repairing
buildings, removing harmful plants, working with children. The group
must raise $2,500 and have 250 hours of service. Mayor DeHart saluted
the studentspresent. Ray Barrett made the motion to give the students
of the Y Club $1500.00 for their trip. Timmy Hudson seconded the
motion. Motion carried 6-0.

David Blakey made the motion to continue the Monumental
Accidental Insurance for all volunteer firemen. Eric Selby seconded
the motion. Motion carried 6-0.



10.

11.

12.

The Council heard the 1* reading of Ordinance 2010-02 Repealing
Ordinance 2002-14.

The Council heard the 1* reading of Ordinance 2010-03 Creation of a
Code Enforcement Board. The Code Enforcement Board will consist of
three members.

David Blakey asked regarding the garbage on Bernard Lane. Mayor
DeHart stated that since City Hall was finished, garbage pickup on city
streets would now resume. )

Eric Selby and Council thanked Mayor DeHart for his time and
dedication to the building of the New City Hall.

Ray Barrett made the motion to adjourn. David Blakey seconded the

motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Hollis DeHart, Mayor
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Wendy Bifton, City Clerk



